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CIRCULAR NO. 117                                 Date: 09.07.2015            

TO ALL MEMBERS: 

 
PROLONGED AGITATION BY DHANALAXMI BANK OFFICERS 

 
We reproduce hereunder the full text of Circular No. UFBU/2015/51, dated 

09.07.2015, issued by Com. M.V. Murali, Convenor, United Forum of Bank Unions, 
the contents of which are self-explanatory.                 

                           Sd/- 

                  (M.V. MURALI) 

            GENERAL SECRETARY 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

“In our previous Circular, we informed members about the strained industrial 
relations prevailing in Dhanalaxmi Bank and on the ongoing struggle by its officers 

protesting against the recalcitrant attitude of the Dhanalaxmi Bank management. 
 
Subsequent to the vindictive action of the Dhanalaxmi Bank management 

with the unceremonious termination of the services of Com. P.V. Mohanan, the 
General Secretary of Dhanalaxmi Bank Officers Organisation (DBOO), the officers of 

Dhanalaxmi Bank are on indefinite strike and have further intensified their struggle 
by observing hunger strike. 

 

The bank management is still adamant despite tremendous support from 
general public, leaders of different walks of life and political parties. On the other 

side the comrades of DBOO are on war path with increased vigour and strength. 
 
The DBOO comrades are on indefinite strike for the last 27 days and the 

Indefinite Hunger Strike enters the 7th day with the spirit of the agitating comrades 
has been multiplying day-by-day. It is heartening to note that the comrades have 

been observing indefinite hunger strike continuously and on their mission of 
relentless fighting for the genuine cause, risking their own lives. 

 

On the other hand, the management of Dhanalaxmi Bank has stood adamant 
without making any initiatives for proper resolution to the issues of the agitating 

comrades. Hence, expressing its total resentment, the All India Bank Officers’ 
Confederation (AIBOC) has announced two days strike on 15th & 16th July 2015 for 
the entire Kerala State against the callous attitude of Dhanalaxmi Bank 

management. 
 

The issues are genuine and in the interests of the Bank. Trade unionism 
needs to be protected. It is virtually a war towards protecting our hard earned 
rights. It is just proper and reasonable to extend our hand to the agitating 

comrades.   
 

We call upon all our constituent unions to extend fraternal support to the 
officers brethren of DBOO in their sustained agitation and call upon our constituent 

unions to inform their units in Kerala to join in the Rallies and other agitation 
programmes organised by the DBOO and also to support the Two days’ strike on 
15th and 16th July 2015 in Kerala State, as called for by the AIBOC.”  

 
With revolutionary greetings, 

 Sd/- 
           (M.V. MURALI) 

             CONVENOR 

******     
NATIONAL CONFEDERATION OF BANK EMPLOYEES :::::::::::::::::::::: ZINDABAD !  

OUR SOLIDARITY ::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::: ZINDABAD !  
OURUNITY::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::: ZINDABAD !       

                                                                                                                                                         


